

Québec, June 23, 2014

Ms. Helene Marsh helene.marsh@jcu.edu.au

Dear Ms. Marsh:

On behalf of the Premier of Québec, Mr. Philippe Couillard, I acknowledge receipt of your email dated June 17, 2014 concerning Cacouna Harbour terminal project which involves construction of facilities for the export of crude oil in tankers that would travel into and out of the St. Lawrence River estuary. Thank you for taking the time to write.

Rest assured that we have taken your comments into account. The matter is now in the hands of the *Mr. David Heurtel, minister of Sustainable Development, Environment and the Fight against Climate Change* to address the question appropriately.

Sincerely yours,

Vanessa Gosselin Political attachée